March 18, 2019

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Docket ID No. EPA-HQ-OAR-2013-0495
[Submitted electronically through www.regulations.gov]

Re: Title 40 Code of Federal Regulations Part 60, Subpart TTTT
Review of Standards of Performance for Greenhouse Gas Emissions from New,
Modified, and Reconstructed Stationary Sources: Electric Utility Generating Units

Dear Sir or Madam:

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ), the Public Utility
Commission of Texas (PUCT), and the Railroad Commission of Texas (RRC) appreciate
the opportunity to respond to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s notice
published in the December 20, 2018, issue of the Federal Register entitled: “Review of
Standards of Performance for Greenhouse Gas Emissions from New, Modified, and
Reconstructed Stationary Sources: Electric Utility Generating Units.”

Enclosed please find joint comments from the TCEQ, PUCT, and RRC on the proposed
rulemaking referenced above. If you have any questions concerning these comments,
please contact Mr. Michael Wilson, P.E., Director, TCEQ Air Permits Division, at (512)
239-1922, or by e-mail at mike.wilson@tceq.texas.gov.

Sincerely,

aker Wei Wang John Paul Urban
Executive Director Executive Director ecutive Director
TCEQ RRC CT

Enclosure: Comments



